THIS IS AN INFORMATION PAPER

TO: Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM: The PAC

DATE: October 13, 2020
SUBJECT: PAC NEWS


Barts BLOG – October 2020

Gotta Dance!
[image: image1.jpg]



This month instead of a PAC Spotlight, I'm interviewing Caitlin Kowalski as part of our "Flip the Script" series. Caitlin is a level 10 studio company member in her fourth-year dancing with Louisville Ballet. As an area dance student, Caitlin took class at Allegro Dance Theatre.  I asked how that prepared her for Louisville Ballet.

Caitlin:  I would say from a very young age, they instilled that professional quality not even just in performing, but also in class and in how you carry yourself even in rehearsals when you're just off to the side. That's something that I didn't really understand from a young age. But now that I have gotten to that more professional level, it definitely makes sense. And I'm glad that that is something that I had experience with when I was younger because now it's easier for me to carry that into all my work.

And considering the current Safe At Work restrictions, that professional discipline has come in handy.

Caitlin:  I know it's so hard to imagine us taking ballet and putting it into this COVID bubble that we all have to go along with. But basically, we don't touch at all. We all have taped squares on the floor for class that we stay in that are socially distant. We wear our masks always and change our masks when they get wet because they're less effective when they're wet than when they're dry. We also give the studio time to air out in between classes and rehearsals. We have a check-in when we first get to the studio to make sure that we are abiding by all of the regulations in our outside life to keep everyone safe inside the studio. Temperature is taken – all the pretty typical things I would say – we just have to morph them a bit to make them ballet appropriate.

Bart:  You said that there's no touching. How do you handle lifts and things like that?

Caitlin:  Some [past] choreography that [had] those aspects, we've had to work around and change or just say, "Well, maybe we'll save this [dance] for when times are better." So yeah, for right now, that just hasn't been part of our day-to-day choreography.

Allegro Dance Theatre is currently prepping their annual November production of Cinderella, the Ballet at the PAC, so I asked what it was like to watch her sister, Maggie, play "Cinderella" – the role she played when she danced in the production.

Caitlin:  It was like when she steals my clothes out of my closet. No, I'm just kidding. It was odd. It was me on stage, but it wasn't me. It was my sister; I don't know, it was like watching myself but different. It's kind of hard even to explain. Of course, I was proud because we grew up dancing together, and then to get to see her [perfrom] that her senior year of high school was just so exciting.

This interview has been edited for space. The Zoom interview is below. And be sure to catch Allegro Dance Theatre's Cinderella, the Ballet November 21& 22 at the PAC.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rhGLL9vtcRA

NOW SHOWING – OCTOBER 2020

Sadly, the North Hardin High School Choir opted to cancel their dates for an October concert as the A/B class schedule did not allow enough rehearsal time to prepare. Please stay tuned to the PAC Calendar for updates to events as this situation continues to make planning very fluid.



COMING SOON - NOVEMBER 2020
November 7            The PAC Presents: PAC ProAm Radio Theatre IT’S A WONDERFUL LIFE. (90 mins) A Social Distanced LIVE Radio Show. This beloved holiday cinema classic comes to captivating life as a live radio broadcast.  Know Before You Go: Rated G. Best for grades 3 and above. To be recorded for later broadcast.  Saturday, 2 PM.  More information to follow. Presented in partnership with Abound Credit Union.
November 14, 15         Allegro Dance Theatre of Radcliff’s production of FROZEN, JR. Saturday, 7 PM, Sunday Matinee, 3 PM.

November 21,22         29th annual presentation of the classical ballet “CINDERELLA” by the Allegro Dance Theatre of Radcliff. Saturday, 7PM Sunday matinee at 3 PM.

IN REVIEW – SEPTEMBER 2020
Only “It's A Wonderful Life" rehearsals took place at the PAC in September.  It was comforting to see the stage alive with activity and set for our new November season opener, The PAC ProAm Radio Theatre: "It's A Wonderful Life" A Social Distanced LIVE Radio Show.

Hardin County School students and staff returned to face to face instruction, and though COVID safety precautions made many aspects of the school day very different, students, teachers and administrators worked together have rocked it!

Music, drama, choir, and band classes returned to instruction and sadly, some teachers have found the A/B class schedule making it difficult to prepare for concerts at the PAC.  In turn, many planned fall and winter concert dates have been cancelled. It is our continued hope to assist with the planning of concerts and performances whether they be in-person, virtual, or a hybrid of both as teachers adjust to the new normal of in-class instruction.

